
 

The Coppice Whole School Newsletter
Friday 24th November 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope that you have all had a good week and are looking forward to the weekend with your children.

Road Safety Focus:

As you will see from the images below, this week was National Road Safety Week and, because of this, 
we delivered Road Safety assemblies and messages to all children in Years 1 to 6. Road safety messages 
were also given in all Reception classes by the children’s Class teachers.  Without doubt, road safety is an 
incredibly important area of personal safety for all children and, therefore, this week was the perfect 
opportunity to reinforce how we stay safe when we are near roads or crossing them.

We will also be extending the messages that were given into a practical element of road safety training for 
the children. This means that, next week, all classes in Years 4 to 6 will go out to the front of school with 
their Teachers and Teaching Assistants (in groups of 10) to look at the possible dangers of crossing the 
road and also to actually practise crossing the road itself. This will involve using the zebra crossing on 
Shawhurst Lane before walking to May Lane to practise crossing the road without a fixed crossing point. 
The group will then walk back and use the zebra crossing one last time. During this safety exercise, the 
children will also pay particular attention to driveways and side roads. Please be reassured that this activity 
will be appropriately risk-assessed to ensure the children’s safety at all times.

We have decided to go out of school to practise crossing the road with Years 4 to 6 because we allow Year 
5 and 6 pupils to walk to and from school themselves with their Parents’ and Carers’ permission and, 
obviously, next year, Year 4 pupils will have this opportunity as well when they are in Year 5. This is 
therefore a good opportunity to have this training before they start to do this.

Reception to Year 3 will still practise the rules of crossing the road in groups, but, due to their age, will 
actually do this out on the playground rather than on the actual road itself.

I’m sure that you will be pleased to know that, from now on, we are committed to ensuring that this 
practical training and key safety messages will happen once every year. We would also like you, as 
Parents and Carers, to reinforce these messages at home and when walking to and from school please.



Nursery Celebration Certificates:

Following on from presenting of celebration certificates to our Reception children last week, this week Mrs. Ashwell 
and I also presented certificates to our Nursery children. It is always a joy to spend time in the company of our 
youngest children who are at the start of their educational journey with us. To see their growth in confidence and 
development over the course of just over half a term is fabulous and shows the impact of what we do here at The 
Coppice. You can see the names of both the Nursery and Reception children, who won certificates, further on in this 
newsletter. A huge well done to all of these children who received certificates on this occasion.

Parents’ Evening and well done Year 6 guides!

Thank you to all the Parents and Carers who attended our Parents’ afternoon and evening on Tuesday this week. I 
hope that you found your session useful in finding out about how your child is progressing at school and what areas 
they need to work on in order to progress further. As I said last week, I know that our teachers have really enjoyed 
talking to you all and see these meetings as extremely valuable.

I’d also like to say a big thank you to our Year 6 guides who collected children and showed Parents and Carers 
where to go to meet their children for their appointments. We had lots of lovely compliments about them, which is 
always a great feeling. To quote one Parent who emailed me about one of our Year 6 boys: ‘I must say what a 
lovely, polite and confident young boy he is. A real credit to the school.’  As you know, we work incredibly hard 
at The Coppice to ensure that our children demonstrate these personal qualities when having contact with visitors 
so it is fantastic when this is recognised.

Talent Show results and Rufus makes a TV appearance!

I said in last week’s newsletter that I would announce who had won The Coppice Children In Need talent show, 
which was held a week ago today. Everyone, who attended this show, said how amazing it was! They were 
completely bowled over by the level of talent at The Coppice and were delighted at how much all of the competitors 
and the audience of Year 2 to 6 children supported one another.

 



It was a competition though which meant that there were two overall winners. These were Isaac W from Year 6 for 
his fabulous bass-playing guitar skills and Evie H, also from Year 6, for her fantastic singing. A huge well done to 
both of these children and to all of the other finalists as well.

On a side note, one of our school Thrive dogs: 
Rufus made an appearance on television last 
Friday when he appeared on BBC West Midlands 
as part of their Children in Need coverage!

I think that you will all agree what a super cute 
picture this is! We always knew you were a star 
Rufus!

We are so proud of our Thrive dogs: Rufus and 
‘M’ and they do an incredible job in supporting our 
children’s (and staff’s) wellbeing

Online Safety – important upcoming event:

Hopefully you all saw the communication that I sent out today regarding an online event that is being held 
on Monday evening. It is all about the extremely important topic of how to keep your child safe online in 
the modern world. If you haven’t seen it please give it a read as we wouldn’t want you to miss out. It is 
from 6.30 – 7.30 and is completely free. Just sign up using the QR code in the flyer. Please 
remember though that this is an adult only event and is not suitable for children.

That just leaves me to say, as usual, that I hope you all have a lovely weekend with your children and we 
look forward to seeing you all on Monday.

Kind regards,

Mr. Hutt

 (Headteacher – The Coppice Primary School)



Nursery Reception

Lily E Emily

Zak Jacob

Lucy Charlie

Oscar W Bonnie

Amber Ben 

Ava Cora

Archy Flora

Maya River

Giorgio Maisey

Bobby Leonardo

Louis

Alaiya

Nursery and 
Reception award 
winners

Star of the Week - Hot Chocolate



 

 

 

Attendance Figures

Can you help?

WANTED
If anyone has any studded football boots that their child 
has grown out of and would like to donate to the PE 
team, please could you send them into school. They can 
be rubber or metal studs. Many thanks, PE Team

                              

Thank you for reading our Whole School Newsletter. Now click on the 
link below to access your Year Group Newsletters.

Click here 

TOP ATTENDANCE  
 13th - 17th November        (Last week) 

    
1D 99.3%

5RB 98.3%

TOP ATTENDANCE  
      20th - 24th November   (This  week) 

    

1D & 2T
97.7%

5F 99.3%   

https://sites.google.com/coppice.worcs.sch.uk/yeargroupnewletters/home


 PTA  Christmas Fair

 



Community News

The British Basketball League is proud to announce an incredible 
entertainment line-up for the 2024 Trophy Semi Finals, with the 
Men's double-header on Saturday, January 27, 2024, at the Utilita 
Arena Birmingham.
 
By purchasing your discounted tickets you will get the chance to 
experience the thrill of the top men's teams as they battle their way 
to the Trophy Finals (on Sunday 28 Jan) to decide who will win the 
first pieces of silverware on offer during the 23/24 season in what 
are the most prestigious and special trophies on offer in the sport.
 
Fans will be treated to halftime performances from the 
gravity-defying acrobatics of Les Barjots Dunkers during Saturday's 
first Semi-Final, and a halftime showcase performance from 
AshOnCam during the second Semi-Final. This array of talent is sure 
to delight fans with an extraordinary fusion of sporting excellence 
and artistic brilliance throughout the event.
 
Book your £5 tickets here: 

https://shopbritishbasketball.com/products/trophyprimary 

 

https://www.barjotsdunkers.com/en/?_kx=G1hcnqprsq1daTdjleNs6Q%3D%3D.RterVD
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC9_rRtSpcFes7p_bWr8pfEg
https://shopbritishbasketball.com/products/trophyprimary

